
From: Braun, Gary <Gary.Braun@aecom.com> 
Sent: Thursday, July 29, 2021 9:48 PM 
To: Saliares, Gwen N - DNR 
Cc: Chad Erdmann 
Subject: RE: REMINDER: Submit Semi-Annual Report for F V Steel and Wire 

Company (former), BRRTS #02-45-560221 
 
Follow Up Flag: Follow up 
Flag Status: Completed 
 
Good evening, Gwen –  
Chad nor myself has received the BRRTS semiannual submittal request, so per our telephone 
conversation earlier today, I have included a brief discussion on the work that was completed during the 
first half of 2021: 
 
During the 1st half of 2021, another round of groundwater sampling was conducted and the Additional 
Site Investigation Report was finalized on March 19, 2021 and submitted to WI DNR for a formal review 
and response.  Comments were received on May 19, 2021.  Authorization for addressing the comments 
was received at the end of June 2021 and will begin with an additional round of groundwater set to be 
collected during the second week of August 2021.  The authorization also includes the preparation of a 
Vapor Intrusion (VI) Work Plan, documenting attempts to drill an off-site piezometer, and expanding the 
additional site investigation to include intermediate-depth piezometers. Progress on the VI Work Plan, 
additional sampling results, and attempts to access an off-site location will be provided to the WI DNR 
Project Manager.  
 
Please let me know if you have any questions or comments. 
 
Regards, 
Gary 
 
Gary Braun, P.G. 
Project Manager/Senior Hydrogeologist 
D +1-414-944-6172 
M +1-414-526-6224 
Gary.Braun@aecom.com 
 
AECOM 
1555 N. RiverCenter Drive, Suite 214 
Milwaukee, WI 53212, USA 
T +1-414-944-6080 
aecom.com 
 

From: Saliares, Gwen N - DNR <gwen.saliares@wisconsin.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, July 27, 2021 3:16 PM 
To: Braun, Gary <Gary.Braun@aecom.com> 
Subject: [EXTERNAL] REMINDER: Submit Semi-Annual Report for F V Steel and Wire Company (former), 
BRRTS #02-45-560221 
 
Good afternoon,  
 

mailto:Gary.Braun@aecom.com
http://secure-web.cisco.com/1dv-J8g5tBjg3rDivUkOkagChk0fNLfcsk5RBIeEyTNKQzAo7-J0nk5vzEz3ObAKBDjdWKuIQFc5C44OOJGhcpTIXoA_UEwsyXzMNa_Md2c0yFQ9Ec6N3fs4-Szsa7TEdMzAD_urK0d6P7Ar-aOFQHhfKvGC8larbVrW7qn-UhCkvuHCNQP821hXSROIph_aK05TN0XY5ab26rZJ5pa9bUNQHvYGPtFeMXA2Tt2ms6urLx4dvhR4g5gdkKhZs5yxe/http%3A%2F%2Fwww.aecom.com%2F
mailto:gwen.saliares@wisconsin.gov
mailto:Gary.Braun@aecom.com


This email is to remind you that a semi-annual report must be submitted for F V Steel and Wire 
Company (former) before the end of July 2021. You should have previously received an email detailing 
how to fill out the report. Reach out with any questions. Thank you, 
 
 
We are committed to service excellence. 
Visit our survey at http://dnr.wi.gov/customersurvey to evaluate how I did. 
 

Gwen Saliares 
Hydrogeologist 
Remediation and Redevelopment Program  
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources 
625 E County Rd Y, STE. 700 
Oshkosh, WI 54901 
Phone: (920) 510-4343 
gwen.saliares@wisconsin.gov  
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